Two Selectmen and secretary present. The newly appointed Selectman, Donald E. Byam, was sworn in by the Town Clerk, the position to be filled only until the March town meeting of 1981.

The following group came in to complain about the placing of telephone poles on West Colburn road which involves trimming branches: Samuel and Martha Brooks representing the Planning Board and Coservation Commission Mr. & Mrs. Richard Gagne and Mr. & Mrs. Richard Silvernail. They all felt the cutting and trimming of trees will destroy a stretch of maples which action would be in direct violation of the scenic road ordinance. They feel there is a clear alternative route, so they find this procedure unnecessary. Mr. Silvernail suggested a telephone call from one of the Selectmen to the telephone company might help. The Selectmen agreed.

Dr. Ronald Brenner came in to display a direction sign he hoped to place at the corner of Tucker Mill Rd. to direct people to his business office of dentistry. He was not aware of the size regulation, therefore his sign is 3'x 2'instead of the regulated 3' x 1'. The Selectmen will discuss this further and get back to hom.

Building permits were issued to Dr. Ronald Brenner, Wilbur Young and James Kokolis.

Pistol permits were issued to Timothy Ainsworth and Donald Stout.